From: Pamela Choquette _

Sent: Tuesday, January 28, 2020 4:29 PM

To: HouseResourcesRecreationandDevelopment@leg.state.nh.us
Cc: Underhill, Jeff; Sheehan, Victoria;

Subject: Subject: Re HB 1165, HB 1426, HB1316, etc

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

My wife and | are concerned residents who live and own property on one of the designated ATV trails/roads on Hall Stream Rd in
Pittsburg. This is a seven to eight mile town maintained road that connects to Indian Stream.

We have watched in horror since this ruling was allowed at the blatant disregard for landowners property boundaries, speed limits, and
general safety. We have witnessed young people and small children, so often there are three riders abreast, riding around corners

racing with no adult supervision.

We rarely see any evidence of local law enforcement (i.e. police), and when we call them we often do not get any response,
sometimes, not even the courtesy of a return phone call.

We understand that tourism is important to the North Country, but it shouldn't be at the expense of safety or the peaceful environment
of full time, tax paying residents who bought land here to enjoy the nature and solitude. We support all ATVs on designated mountain
trails that don't involve primary roadways. Thank you for your time and review of these matters.

Sincerely,

Raymond and Pamela Choquette





